

Llangan Primary School Newsletter Autumn Term 2020



Dring yn Uchel – Dring yn Uwch Climb High – Climb Higher

9/10/2020

Dear Parent/Carer,

Head Boy & Head Girl

I have great pleasure in announcing our Head Boy, Head Girl and their deputies. Congratulations to Head Boy - Jacob Norris Head Girl - Izzy Townsend

> Deputy Head Boy - Alfie Brind Deputy Head Girl - Sian Murphy

It was an extremely tough decision and the votes were incredibly close. I have to say I was blown away by the videos of the children presenting. They are the best I have seen in Llangan. Everyone was articulate and had seriously considered the role in school, and how they would be an example to the younger children in Llangan.

Da iawn.

Recovery Curriculum/ Blended Learning.

Please find attached our plans for the curriculum for the Autumn Term. The attached document explains what we have been concentrating on and will continue to for the duration of the Autumn Term. It also outimes our blended learning and remote learning approach.

Parent consultations

There will be a slight delay in arranging our Parental consultations this year. We will be contacting you via phone and or email. Further details and dates to follow.

Diolch yn fawr,

Sue Price

Headteacher

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

15th October – Flu spray.

Please make sure you check ParentPay and Schoop for any messages. Schoop app can be downloaded and the Login ID is: 7056

LLANGAN STAFF NEWS



Miss Davies

We are delighted to share some lovely news with you. Baby Evan didn't want to wait any longer and has arrived two weeks early on Tuesday 6th October weighing a healthy 6lb 7oz.

Congratulations to the proud parents Lucy & Danny we are thrilled for you.

Mrs Jones

Mrs Jones has left Llangan primary school after 10 years at the school.

Mrs Jones has worked in Foundation Phase and KS2 over the years and will be missed by staff and pupils at the school. We would like to wish Mrs Jones best wishes for the future.

SCHOOL LUNCHES



Please ensure your ParentPay for school meals is in credit. Any debt is charged to the school.

We are on **week 1** of the menu next week. There are no changes to the menu for this week

We are still able to offer baguettes as an additional option from the hot meal of the day with the following fillings, ham, cheese, tuna or sausage (sausage baguettes are not available on Thursday as the preparation for Roast dinner is too time consuming.)

Please complete the baguette order form or email the school by 9.30am on a Monday if your child would like a baguette as these are ordered in advance for the week. Thank you.

GUITAR LESSONS AT LLANGAN

Mr Johns – our popular guitar teacher is looking to resume lessons from Friday 16th October.

When face-to-face teaching restarts, we will be adapting the way we deliver lessons to ensure Covid-19 distancing and hygiene measures can be maintained. All lessons will either be individual or pairs, with no larger group lessons available at present.

The music service will be contact families to see if they wish to continue lessons shortly.

www.llanganprimaryschool.co.uk

Twitter: @llanganprimary

HARVEST 2020

Our Harvest celebrations will be in a slightly different format this year, but the need to support those less fortunate in these difficult times has never been greater.

We have teamed up with the villages of Penllyn & Graig Penllyn to support Foodbank & Llanmau (a teenage homeless charity.)

Donations of dried and tinned food, toiletries and Christmas gifts would be gratefully received. We would welcome children to bring any donated items in and they will be stored suitably so we can take them to the church in the village.

We have told the organisers of this collection that our families are hugely supportive of any pleas we make.

Instead of our annual Harvest service, we are hoping to send out a whole school video of our Harvest performances via SeeSaw and Google classroom.

Can you please contact the school if you would prefer your child not to participate as soon as possible.



SNACKS IN SCHOOL

Due to severe nut allergies within our school, can we please request that any snack provided for your children does not contain nuts of any variety. Thank you for your understanding.

VIRTUAL AUTHOR VISIT TO LLANGAN



On Wednesday 7th October pupils at Llangan enjoyed a virtual visitor to their class.

Ms Jo Cotterill who is a children's author joined Dosbarth Llwynog for the morning as part of National Libraries week.

Dosbarth Llwynog would like to thank Jo for sharing her stories and Katherine Owen from Cowbridge library for organising the meeting. The children really enjoyed it.

For more information on Jo Cotterill's books https://jocotterill.com